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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on May 21, 2008. Mayor Tom Theis called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Present: Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen and Bob Rampulla. Staff present: City Administrator, Dave Van Dee; Police Chief, Dennis Marks; Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage; Finance Director, Laurie Hebl; Community Development Director, Mark Powers and City Engineer, Dick Ransom. Guests: Gazette Reporter, John Schweitzer; Brent Cobb, Gary Holst, Bob Sydnes and Dan Hoffman.
Marty Bruns moved approval of the Agenda, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried.

Linda Bendixen moved approval of the following Consent Agenda items: bills presented; Finance Director’s Report for April 2008; City Clerk’s Reconciliation Report for April 2008; Department reports: Community Development, Police, Fire, Maintenance and Park & Recreation; approval of seasonal park staff; approval of Class C Beer License Renewal for Hawkeye Convenience Stores, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried.  

Public Hearing – Vacating a Utility and Drainage Easement at 175 12th Ave.
Mayor Theis opened the public hearing to consider a resolution regarding vacating a utility and drainage easement at 175 12th Ave. at 7:01 P.M. There were no written or oral comments received prior to or during the meeting. Public hearing closed at 7:02 P.M.

City Engineer, Dick Ransom has received correspondence from Russ Bartels requesting to move a drainage and utility easement along the north side of his lot at 175 12th Avenue. Bartels has indicated that his neighbor Alan Minnigerode has agreed to grant additional easement to provide the 10 feet easement that is there today. Bartles is also requesting moving the easement 4 (four) feet by vacating 4 (four) feet of the existing easement and having his neighbor grant additional 4 (four) feet from his property. Ransom has reviewed the request and recommends approval of the easement.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #08-089 approving the vacation of a utility and drainage easement located at 175 12th Avenue and accepting an easement from Alan & Barbara Minnigerode as consideration for same, second by Nancy Melsa.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns

NAYS: None
Resolution #08-089 adopted.

Public Hearing – FY08 Budget Amendment

Mayor Theis opened the public hearing to consider a resolution regarding FY08 Budget Amendment at 7:03 P.M. There were no written or oral comments received prior to or during the meeting. Public hearing closed at 7:04 P.M. 

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #08-090 approving FY08 Budget Amendment, second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen

NAYS: None

Resolution #08-090

3-year Development Agreement with World Class Industries, Inc and Cobb Family Ltd. LLP

Brent Cobb of World Class Industries presented to the council, photos of the existing business and explained the plan for expansion and improvements with a value of approximately $700,000.00. The rebate will be based on the increase in the assessed value as determined by the Linn County Assessor’s Office for World Class Industries Phase 2 Developments which consists of the reconstruction and enlargement of the office facilities from 5,200 square feet on two levels to 11,700 square feet on two levels. This phase reconfigures the office space for higher efficiency.

Linda Bendixen presented RESOLUTION #08-091 approving and authorizing execution of a 3-year Development Agreement for private redevelopment by and between the City of Hiawatha and World Class Industries, Inc. and Cobb Family Ltd. LLP, second by Dick Olson.
Roll call vote:

AYES: Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson

NAYS: None

Resolution #08-091 adopted.

Comprehensive Plan Update and Amendment to the UDC (Unified Development Code)

The comprehensive Plan was last updated in 2002, as suggested by the American Planning Association the Plan should be updated every 5 (five) years. Mark Powers, Community Development Director requests approval to solicit Request for Qualifications (RFQ) for the update of the Comprehensive Plan.
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #08-092 authorizing staff to proceed with RFQ (Request for Qualifications) for consultant services to update the Comprehensive Plan and amending the UDC (Unified Development Code), second by Nancy Melsa.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Linda Bendixen, Marty Bruns, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

Resolution #08-092 adopted.
Amending Section 165.82 in UDC (Unified Development Code) and Set Public Hearing
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #08-093 amending the UDC (Unified Development Code) Section 165.82:6 (D) Authorized Variances and to set a public hearing date of June 4, 2008 at 7:00 P.M., second by Bob Rampulla
Roll call vote:

AYES: Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns

NAYS: None

Resolution #08-093 adopted.

Iowa Department of Transportation application for Adopt-A-Highway request from Quaker Oats Company

Quaker Oats Company submitted an application from the Iowa Department of Transportation for Adopt-A-Highway to the council. Quaker Oats Company has requested to adopt a section of Interstate 380 that is within the limits of the City of Hiawatha. The Iowa Department of Transportation seeks approval from council to allow Quaker Oats Company to adopt this section of Interstate 380.

Bob Rampulla moved to authorize the Mayor to sign the application from the Iowa Department of Transportation for Adopt-A-Highway for Quaker Oats Company, second by Linda Bendixen. Motion carried.

12th Avenue Sewer Basin Sanitary Sewer Repair & Reconstruction Project

The Council received a request for Pay Estimate #1 for the 12th Avenue Sewer Basin Sanitary Sewer Repair & Reconstruction Project for $10,265.70 to Municipal Pipe Tool Co., Inc, of Hudson, Iowa. Assistant City Engineer, Allen Witt has reviewed the request and has recommended Pay Estimate #1 (one) to Municipal Pipe Tool of Hudson Iowa.
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #08-094 approving Pay Estimate #1 (one) for the 12th Avenue Sewer Basin Sanitary Sewer Repair & Reconstruction Project in the amount of $10,265.70 to Municipal Pipe Tool Co., Inc, of Hudson, Iowa, second by Nancy Melsa.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen

NAYS: None

Resolution #08-094 adopted.
Robins Road Construction Project (North of Tower Terrace Road)

The City of Robins has drafted an agreement between the City of Robins and the City of Hiawatha for sharing costs for repairs on Robins Road, due to the road being jointly owned. The repairs will occur on Robins Road, north or Tower Terrace Road to the North city corporate limit. The City of Hiawatha is responsible for the east drive lane of Robins Road.
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #08-095 approving a 28E Agreement with the City of Robins for the Robins Road Construction Project (North of Tower Terrace Road), second by Bob Rampulla. 

Roll call vote:

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen
NAYS: None

Resolution #08-095 adopted.
Community Center Rental Fees and Policies
After review of the Community Center Rental Fees and Policies, City Administrator, Dave Van Dee requested an amendment to the Community Center Rental Fee Policy by waiving the damage deposit for the City of Hiawatha staff, city council, boards and commissions only.
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #08-096 establishing Community Center Rental Fees and Policies regarding the Staff/Council/Boards/Commissions by waiving the damage deposit fee, second by Linda Bendixen.

AYES: Linda Bendixen, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson
NAYS: None

Resolution #08-096 adopted.

Appointment to Housing Board of Appeals
Dick Olson moved approval of mayoral appointment of Debby Theis to the Housing Board of Appeals, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. This completes the number of members required to form the Housing Board of Appeals.
Police Department – Implementing Taser X26 Devices

Chief Marks, presented to the council the need to add Taser X26 devices as an option in the overall protection of the City of Hiawatha Officers and Hiawatha citizens as well as the required training of operating the device. Chief Marks would like to purchase a unit for each officer, but at this time will be purchasing 4 units.
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #08-096 authorizing the implementation of Taser X26 Devices for the Hiawatha Police Department and Authorizing the Hiawatha Police Officers, whom are properly certified to carry a Taser X26, second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Nancy Melsa

NAYS: None

Resolution #08-096 adopted.

Report from Council Members/Mayor
Bob Rampulla reported that he had heard many compliments on the Grand Opening of City Hall that was held on Saturday, May 17, 2008.

Mayor Theis attended the Metro planning meeting and was able to have the I-380 & Tower Terrace Interchange item added to their agenda where they also approved a resolution of support. Linn County Supervisors will also place the item on their next agenda for action.
Other Discussion items

Linda Bendixen has been contacted by Guarantee Bank regarding a savings account the former Hiawatha Chamber of Commerce which maintains a balance of $21,500. Linda has been getting some ideas of ways to spend the money. They are as follows, a.) Welcome sign b.) Reader board along N Center Point Road or c.) Gazebo on corner of Emmons St and N Center Point Road along trail and future green space. There will be further discussion at an upcoming work session.
City Administrator, Dave Van Dee asked council for ideas to add to the strategic plan. Van Dee will be putting together a summary of all ideas submitted.

Citizens Input

Gary Holst of 2210 Grey Wolf, presented to council the problems along Miller Road with the dust from the gravel that was put down by the City of Cedar Rapids to “fix potholes”. Van Dee recommended seal-coat to resurface Miller Road, but not beyond the curve to the north, to control the dust. It was originally seal-coated for RAGBRAI with the help of Cedar Rapids. Bob Sydness of 2230 Grey Wolf also expressed his concern of the area including the speed of traffic on the “gravel” road. Instructed staff to add to the next work session agenda.
Placement of items for next Agenda

Mr. Joe Helle’s request of the review of No Parking ordinance along Nixon Drive.

Dick Olson requested adding a TIF discussion at the next work session in June, 2008.
Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn at 7:50 P.M., second by Linda Bendixen. Motion carried. 


















            


Thomas A. Theis, Mayor 

ATTEST:  




   







     Cindy Kudrna, Deputy City Clerk

